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DUFFYS FOREST 

RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION INC 

P.O. Box 567 TERREY HILLS NSW 2084 

  

The Director 
General Purpose Standing Committee No. 5 
Parliament House 
Macquarie St 
Sydney NSW 2000 
Fax: (02) 9230 2981 

August 31, 2012 

Dear Sir/Madam 

The Duffys Forest Residents Association was founded in 1962 and we have a long 
and successful history of preserving and maintaining the amenity of this area with 
our mission statement to protect the adjacent Ku- ring-gai Chase National Park. 
DFRA has 65 member families many with many actively engaged in various 
community groups such as the National Parks and Wildlife bush regeneration 
programme, Warringah Council “Friends of the Bush” regeneration works and 
Stream watch and catchment protection programs. 

We are most concerned about the terms of reference of General Purpose Standing 
Committee No. 5 and that this inquiry is being led by a member of the Shooters’ 
Party of NSW. This Party is on record for lobbying the government to allow even 
more access to national parks for hunting.  

DFRA is concerned that this inquiry will be used to halt the reservation of parks and 
to justify the degradation of the existing national park estate through grazing, 
logging, and high impact recreational activities. Members of the standing committee 
are not appropriately representative of those with  experience in managing areas of 
biodiversity importance or of cultural values and the  views of the majority of the 
committee are against the principles of protected areas.  

The terms of reference are biased towards economic values and The terms of 
reference for the inquiry are biased in favour of economic interests, disregard the 
professionalism of the National Parks and Wildlife Service experts and do not 
adequately cover the importance of a comprehensive, adequate and representative 
reserve system to provide resilience for our natural environment. The case studies 
chosen by the committee are new additions to the national park estate and do not 
provide examples of the long term benefits of national parks to local communities. 

 




